
 
DEPARTMENT OF THE TREASURY 

 WASHINGTON, D.C. 
  
 

  
July 13, 2022 

 
Mr. Yannick Glemarec  
Executive Director Secretariat of the Green Climate Fund  
Songdo International Business District  
Incheon, Republic of Korea  
 
Dear Mr. Glemarec:  
 
I would like to inform you that Ms. Victoria Gunderson, Director of the Department of the 
Treasury’s Office of Climate and Environment, has been appointed as my replacement as the Board 
Member for the United States, effective July 14, 2022.  Ms. Gunderson will replace me for the 
remainder of my term as a member of the Ethics & Audit Committee but will not replace me as a 
member of the Performance Oversight Committee.   
 
Thank you for making this adjustment on our behalf.  
 

Sincerely, 
 

 
 

Mathew Haarsager  
Deputy Assistant Secretary for International 
Development Finance and Policy and  
Board Member to the Green Climate Fund  
U.S. Department of Treasury 


